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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2011-47
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the General Counsel
Date of Introduction: January 25, 2011
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F, LUZ
Date of Analysis: January 25, 2011
Type of Action: Approval of legal settlement agreement; Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill approves a legal settlement between the City and San Marco Preservation Society to settle 2 lawsuits filed by the Society challenging the validity of Ordinance 2008-563-E (rezoning on Philips Highway south of Atlantic Boulevard).  The settlement provides that the City will amend its Zoning Code in Part 3, Subpart F – Planned Unit Development – by adding language stating that the Planning and Development Department may waive the requirement for submission of a detailed PUD site plan (already permitted) “for good cause described in writing and filed in the PUD application file.”  The City also acknowledges and agrees to perform obligations contained in a Stipulation of Parties for the Resolution of the Application to Close River Oaks Road Highway-Rail Grade Crossing, Jacksonville, Florida which includes entering into a railroad crossing maintenance agreement with Florida East Coast Railroad for the River Oaks Road crossing and adopting an amendment to the 2030 Comprehensive Plan concerning residential roads, which has already been satisfied by the City.  San Marco Preservation Society agrees to drop its lawsuits if these conditions are met.
Background Information: This settlement results from several inter-related events and lawsuits, including a rezoning of property on Philips Highway opposed by San Marco Preservation Society and an  application for closure of the River Oaks Road railroad crossing initiated by several members of the Society and opposed by the City.  As a condition of the settlement of the rezoning-related lawsuit, the City acknowledges and agrees to comply with the conditions of the separate settlement agreement resulting from the litigation over the railroad crossing application.  As part of that settlement, the City, the FEC Railroad, the Florida Department of Transportation, the developer of the property that was the subject of the 2008-563-E rezoning and Estelle Vickery agree that the River Oaks Road railroad crossing shall not be closed, but will be the subject of various improvements intended to discourage through-traffic from using the street.
Policy Impact Area: Legal settlement
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined – the Planning and Development Department will be bringing a railroad crossing maintenance agreement to the City Council for approval, which will be similar to many other agreements applicable to other crossings around the city.
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